To: Records Department
Subject: [EXTERNAL] APPLICATION NO: DA2023/0130

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

To whomever it may concern,

My name is . I have been made aware of a proposed
rubbish tip (Organic Waste Transfer Station, 109A Church Street, Lidcombe) and have serious concerns about the
following:

- Constant daily movement of trucks coming through Lidcombe increasing the amount of substantial traffic that
already exists.

- The timing of these movements as the timeframe doesn't align with the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS)

- The increased amount of rubbish that will come out while in transit. While trucks are indicated to be covered, the
reality is that they are not always covered.

- The hours of operation: the Cumberland Development Control Plan (DCP) for Industrial zone says that timeframes
are 7.00 am to 6.00 pm Monday to Saturday (nothing on Sunday). The proposed operational times go significantly
over the DCP.

- The odour that will be coming into Lidcombe from this - whilst the EIS and other reports allegedly address the
odour, there is no assurance that odour from the cost can be minimised. This will significantly impact the
commercial and residential areas of Lidcombe.

- This site is not suitable for waste transfer processing — it needs to be within a full industrial area, with major
arterial roads, not town centre or suburban roads, and not within such reach of a major residential area.

Please feel free to contact me via email for more information.

Cheers
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